Natchitoches Historic District Development Commission
Full Commission Meeting

10:00 AM – 10:45 AM
September 19, 2019
PRESENT: Van Erikson, Payne Williams, Arlene Gould, Sandra Dickens, Gayle Howell, David Stamey, Stewart Carnline, Edd Lee, Rebecca Blakenbaker
GUEST PRESENT: Carrie Hough, Secretary; Maggie Harris, Natchitoches Chamber; Eddie Norris, KTBS
CALL TO ORDER: Van Erikson called the meeting to order.  Sign in sheet was passed around. The commission review the minutes from the July 18, 2019 and August 15, 2019 Full Commission Meetings. Motion to accept the minutes from the July 18, 2019 Full Commission Meeting was made David Stamey and 2nd by Gayle Howell. All approved, motion passes. Motion to accept the minutes from the August 15, 2019 Full Commission Meeting was made by Rebecca Blakenbaker and 2nd by David Stamey. All approved, motion passes.
FINANCIAL STATEMENT: David Stamey - Discussion on the financial statement as of July 31, 2019. Our balance as of July 31, 2019 is $41,174.84. Check register for July $2,525.00. Motion to approve the financial statement made by David Stamey and 2nd by Sandra Dickens. All approved, motion passes. Discussion on the financial statement as of August 31, 2019. Our balance as of August 31, 2019 is $39,653.68. Check register for August $4,050.00. Motion to approve the financial statement made by Arlene Gould and 2nd by Payne Williams. All approved, motion passes.  
OLD BUSINESS:  
Van Erikson gave an update on the Widget App. We have a lot of returning users and we had 150-200 new users over the past couple of weeks. People are staying on the app for an average of 3 minutes and 15 secs. The window clings, coasters, table tents are being distributed to downtown merchants. We are working on a Google Sheet, a working document, to have festivals/events coming up. Ex: Car Show, person in charge (Jill/HDBA), what is needed (push notification/geo-fence), message, audience it needs to go to. This will start this fall. We don’t want to send too much and we want to be strategic and organized. 
Van Erikson discussed the City WI-FI project. Van stated that he retracted the RFP. Some of the IT Department at NSU reviewed the map and RFP. They had a lot of questions about our map, RFP, etc. They also recommended bringing in Cisco, they would bring their engineers here, to give us a free estimate. We want to make sure we get several opinions and spend our money wisely. 
Payne Williams gave an update on our park projects. Sharon met with Bobby Harling and we brought the plaques from the walk of fame for the actresses from Steel Magnolia as well as Bobby Harling’s plaque to the Susan Harling Robinson Park. All plaques have been installed. The Jefferson Street Park will have a landscape barrier created between the park and the Ackel Building. They are installing irrigation right now. Next phase will be additional landscape, irrigation, etc. They might bring some of the walk of fame plaques to be installed at the Jefferson Street Park. 

NEW BUSINESS:  
Van Erikson stated that we had budgeted $2,500 for the Air Show but the event will no longer be happening this year. Payne Williams made a motion to put the $2,500 from the Air Show (D17) to Other Special Projects (E) and the motion was 2nd by Gayle Howell. All approved, motion passes.
Van Erikson gave an update on NSU. The NSU football games for the remainder of the year include September 28 (Family Day), October 19 (Homecoming), November 9 (N-Side View Day), and November 21 (Thursday game). Enrollment is the 2nd highest it has been after the 14 day count. 
Sandra Dickens gave an update on HDBA. They are gearing up for Car Show, 190 cars registered as of Tuesday.  They have some new things this year including Lasyone’s will be giving a $1,000  “Best of Show” award this year and as long as they are in business. The billboard coming into town is up. They will have the fish fry Friday night and Car Show on Saturday. Scarecrow Festival will be October 11-12. Pumpkin Glow will be on October 29 on the riverbank. They have a full page in Southern Living for Louisiana, Arkansas, Missouri, Oklahoma and Mississippi. All entertainers and Grand Marshall are booked for Festival Season. 
Sandra Dickens gave an update on Main Street for Jill. Miss Merry Christmas is this weekend. Meat Pie Festival is this weekend. October 31 is Witch Way to Main Street.

Arlene Gould gave an update for the Tourist Commission. Meat Pie Festival is this weekend, Friday night 5:30 – 10 pm and Saturday 10 am – 10 pm. This weekend is also the Mathaville Good Ole Days Festival. The Louisiana Studies Conference is this weekend at NSU. Next weekend is the 21st Annual Creole Heritage Celebration. The CVB will have a booth at the Red River Revel, the event is honoring Clementine Hunter. The Fall Tours is October 12-13. Friday night will not be the candlelight tour; the NHF will be hosting the cemetery tours.  
Rebecca Blakenbaker gave a report for the CRNHA. October 1st they will kick off the fall tour schedule for the walking tours, Tuesday – Friday at 11:00 am and 2:00 pm, Saturday at 11:00 am. October 21 – November 4 the CRNHA and National Park Services will have their flags featured downtown in honor of their 25th Anniversary. On October 26th their Birthday Party/Fall Festival at Oakland Plantation from 9 am – 2pm with petting zoo, food truck, arts and crafts, vendors, etc. On October 27th at 9:30 am they will have a memorial service for Cynthia Sutton and a dedication of the Roque House Garden to be renamed as the Cynthia Sutton Heritage Garden.

Arlene Gould gave a report for the NHF for Terri Cunningham. Friday, October 11th there will be the cemetery tour  8 am – 2pm will be the 8th grade tours, then 5-8 pm night tour. 
Gayle Howell gave a report for APHN. Fall Tour of Homes will begin Saturday, October 12 from 9 am – 4pm. This year’s event will be celebrating the 30th Anniversary of Steel Magnolias. 

Maggie Harris gave an update for the Chamber. They have an after hour’s event at the NRMC at Cane River Café. They have Parish Office Forums next Wednesday and Thursday at Magale Recital Hall and will be live streamed on the Chamber website. Chamber and NYP Board nominations are open and will close on Sept 22. They will be moving offices next week, they are moving to the old City Marshal’s office. 
Eddie Norris stated that NSU’s football game will be aired on KPXJ 21 at 6:30 pm, commercials are still available for purchase.

Edd Lee gave an update on City Projects. Sports Park is still on schedule; construction should be finished around middle of December. City Park Restrooms were vandalized and someone lit a trashcan on fire and caused a lot of smoke damage. 

Van Erikson stated to have all members complete the 2019 Ethics Online Training and to submit the certificate to Carrie. To complete the training visit www.ethics.la.gov.
